NHS EDUCATION FOR SCOTLAND

Travel by taxi - West Region local policy

As an adjunct to the NES Taxi Policy which applies across the whole organisation, the following local operating procedures will apply to the use of taxis in the West Region – 2 Central Quay. Staff are reminded that this document should be read in the context of the NES-wide policy which sets out the Whitley Council Terms and Conditions governing the use of taxis.

1. General

1.1 There is no account or other form of contract for taxis in the West Region. Where taxis are a permitted form of transport, members of staff should pay, obtain a receipt and claim for the fare. Only the receipted amount can be claimed.

1.2. Taxi fares are not reimbursed when there is reasonable public transport available or when the destination is walkable in much the same time as a taxi journey. Specific examples are given below.

2. Specific guidance

2.1 Taxis between 2 Central Quay and Queen Street/Central Stations are not normally reimbursed except on grounds such as ill-health, disability, adverse weather, outwith working hours, where the member of staff concerned has a heavy bag to carry or does not know the way.

2.2. Where visitors to 2 Central Quay are eligible to claim taxi fares eg from Queen Street Station, it would be reasonable to allow the claim as they will not normally know the way.

2.3.Taxis from railway stations to regional offices or meeting venues are allowable except where the destination is within reasonable walking distance eg Queen Street Offices from Waverley Station.

2.3 Taxis to and from Glasgow Airport are normally allowable for early/late flights (see para 4 of main policy) but not Prestwick Airport.

2.4 Where suitable public transport is not available, taxi journeys to/between Glasgow hospitals should be authorised in advance by the Finance Manager.

3. To and from home

Taxis to and from home can rarely be justified. This is covered in detail in para 4 of the NES – wide policy. 

4. Other circumstances

If there are any circumstances not covered by the above in which taxi travel seems appropriate or if there are any questions of interpretation these should be raised in advance with the Finance Manager. 

